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Findings of Misconduct by an OIG Supervisory Employee for Inappropriate Comments in Violation of DOJ and OIG 

Policy on Sexual Harassment 

The Department of Justice (DOJ) Office of the Inspector General (OIG) initiated an investigation of an OIG supervisory 

employee after the OIG found indications that the supervisory employee had engaged in inappropriate, harassing 

conduct involving another OIG employee.

The OIG investigation concluded that the supervisory employee made inappropriate comments to another OIG 

employee, and that these comments amounted to an unwelcome sexual advance in violation of DOJ and OIG policy 

regarding sexual harassment.  

The OIG supervisory employee resigned while a final decision was pending on the proposed removal of the employee 

from the OIG and Federal service.  

Unless otherwise noted, the OIG applies the preponderance of the evidence standard in determining whether 

DOJ personnel have committed misconduct.
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